CHESTER HILL PUBLIC SCHOOL

Quality education in a caring learning environment

Address: Proctor Parade Chester Hill 2162 Email: chesterhil-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au Phone: 9644 1286 9644 1251 Fax: 9743 8094 Web: www.chesterhil-p.schools.nsw.edu.au



YEAR 6 to YEAR 7 TRANSITION TO HIGH SCHOOL

Dear parents/carers of Year 6 students,

Enrolments for high school in 2025 need to be completed by the end of this term. To enrol your child in Year 7 for 2025, you will need to complete an Expression of Interest for Year 6 to Year 7 transition. The Expression of Interest (EOI) lets you indicate which school(s) you would like your child to attend in Year 7.

The EOI process will be available **online** from 6/3/24 to 4/4/24. After you submit an EOI the information will be checked and processed. Your child will then be offered a place at a high school by the NSW Department of Education. The online process will guide you through your options and collect the information required to make the process as smooth as possible. If your child will not be attending a NSW Government high school next year, please let us know by completing the online 'Placement Not Required' section or informing the school office.

The digital EOI can be accessed and completed using desktop, mobile or tablet/iPad devices from 6 March, 2024. You will need to go to our school website chesterhil-p.schools.nsw.gov.au and click on the tab at the top right called ENROLMENT then scroll down to 'Moving to high school'. You can access it using the QR code below.



Select 'Start your expression of interest online'. The link will be removed from this page on Thursday 4 April, 2024. You will need to sign-in using either your email address or your Service NSW details. Then enter the 6-digit verification code that will be sent to your email. Each section will turn green when all the mandatory information for that section is complete allowing you to move on to the next section. Only include the details of the parent/carer who is completing the EOI.

For parents/carers who are not able to complete an application online, a paper EOI form can be collected from the school office. The last day we will be able to accept completed paper forms is Thursday 28 March, 2024.

If you are unsure whether they will be attending a NSW Government school (you have applied for a private school, or you are moving interstate), we ask that you still complete an EOI and follow up with your school once a decision has been made.

For more information about moving to high school, visit http://bit.ly/3kJi5Wp or use the QR code:

Sarah Alexander Assistant Principal (Stage 3) Ben Walsh Principal

Parent Workshop - Completing High School Expression of Interest Forms

To assist parents to complete the online expression of interest for high school, we will be holding a parent workshop.

Date: Tuesday 19 March, 2024

Time: 2.15 - 3.00pm

Venue: The Learning Centre

Please RSVP by sending a text message to 0491 270 436 with the word 'high school' and include your name and your child's name.